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Deputy Executive Director takes up mandate at EUIPO

The mandate of the EUIPO’s Deputy Executive Director, Andrea Di Carlo, begins
today, 1 November 2019.

The Council of the European Union appointed Andrea Di Carlo to the position
of Deputy Executive Director of the European Union Intellectual Property
Office (EUIPO) on 26 September 2019.

Mr. Di Carlo is an Italian national, who has worked at EUIPO for more than 20
years.

He has held a variety of senior management positions at the Office, including
Deputy Director of the International Cooperation and Legal Affairs Department
where he led cooperation activities with the national and regional
intellectual property offices of the EU. He also held the position of Deputy
Director of the European Observatory on Infringements of Intellectual
Property Rights after its transfer to the EUIPO in 2012.

From 1 October 2018 until 31 October 2019 he served as the Director of the
Customer Department at EUIPO, overseeing all customer relations and customer-
focused activities of the Office.
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